RECORD OF PROCEEDINGS

Minutes of VILLAGE OF CLEVES Public Hearing Held on February 14, 2018.

Mayor Rouse called the Public Hearing to order at 6:30 P.M. Mr. Williams, Ms. Meister, Mr. Myers, Mr. Burns and Ms. Myers were present. Solicitor Nicholas, Village Administrator Rahall, Chief Jones and Chief Ober were also present.

The Public Hearing was regarding the proposed amendment to the Village's Zoning Ordinance concerning signage. Ms. Myers explained the proposed changes and additions.

There were no concerns from the public.

Mayor Rouse closed the Public Hearing at 6:34 P.M.

Mayor Jan Rouse

Kathy Nolk, Clerk of Council

RECORD OF PROCEEDINGS

Minutes of VILLAGE OF CLEVES Public Hearing Held on February 14, 2018.

Mayor Rouse called the Public Hearing to order at 6:35 P.M. Mr. Williams, Ms. Meister, Mr. Myers, Mr. Burns and Ms. Myers were present. Solicitor Nicholas, Village Administrator Rahall, Chief Jones and Chief Ober were also present.

The Public Hearing was regarding making E. Scott Street and Wamsley Avenue one way. Chief Ober explained the need for more space on Wamsley Avenue in order for emergency vehicles to be able to maneuver safely and quickly. Chief Jones explained that this is also an issue when the Police Department assists the Fire Department. It was noted that Wamsley Avenue started as a driveway for a farm. Currently, Wamsley Avenue has parking allowed on one side of the street.

Mr. Dave Walton, a resident of Wamsley Avenue, addressed Council concerning speeding on the street. Mr. Walton was against making the street one way. Ms. Vondell Golden, also a resident of Wamsley Avenue, stated that she would not be able to prepare her motor home for trips if she could not park on the street. She was against making the street one way. Ms. Rachel Walsh, a resident of Wamsley Avenue, was fine with making Wamsley Avenue one way. Ms. Walsh reported that she would like a sidewalk to be installed to where the school bus picks up children and repairs made to the road. Mr. Gary Liggett, who owns a business on Wamsley Avenue, stated that his business' trucks would not be able to drive on the street if it was one way. Ms. Quincea Bledsoe, a resident of Wamsley Avenue, was against making the street one way. Mr. Clifford Roark, a resident of Wamsley Avenue, stated that he lives at the peak of the hill and that cars get airborne there due to speed. He was against the street becoming one way. Ms. Karen Dozier, a resident of Wamsley Avenue, stated that she was against making the street one way. The residents also reported to Council that several residents park on the street when they could park in their driveways.

Council decided to table the Ordinance to make Wamsley Avenue one way. Council, Chief Ober and Chief Jones will continue to discuss this matter with residents at a future time and possibly move the parking placement in a few areas of the street.

It was then mentioned that there were similar issues with E. Scott Street and emergency vehicles being able to get through. Mr. Colton Nolans, a resident of Western Ridge, addressed Council concerning issues at the stop sign at the corner of E. Scott Street and Western Ridge. Due to overgrowth, it is difficult to see at that intersection. Mr. Nolans was fine with E. Scott Street being made one way. Mr. Christopher Wieland, a resident of E. Scott Street, stated that he was fine with making the street one way.

Council decided to table the Ordinance to make E. Scott Street one way for the time being. Other street parking options will be looked into. In addition, John Knuf, the Service Director, will look into the overgrown vegetation at Western Ridge and E. Scott Street.

Mayor Rouse closed the Public Hearing at 7:02 P.M.

Mayor Jan Rouse

Kathy Volk, Clerk of Council

PAGE # (387